
July 2023

City of Culver 

City Contact List 

City Council 

Bart Carpenter - Mayor / Admin.
E-mail: bcarpenter@cityofculver.net

Luke Middleton – Streets/Stormwater

E-mail: lmiddleton@cityofculver.net
Josh Thody – Wastewater
E-mail: jthody@cityofculver.net
Tim Woods – Buildings/Fire
E-mail: twoods@cityofculver.net

Dave Beck – Safety/Code Enfor.

E-mail: dbeck@cityofculver.net

Chuck Rushing – Parks/Recreation

E-mail: crushing@cityofculver.net

Scott Ough – Public Relations

E-mail: sough@cityofculver.net

              City Contact 

Donna McCormack…541-419-5330

Email: cityhall@cityofculver.net

 

Catch Culver 

P.O. Box 368, Culver, OR  97734 
Phone:  (541) 546-6494   Fax: (541) 546-3624 

Hours:  8:00-12:00 & 1:00-5:00 M-F 
Email:  cityhall@cityofculver.net 

EMERGENCY 
Please call 911 in case of 

an emergency. 

Fire Department……….541-475-7274 
Burn Info Recording..…541-475-1789 
Police Dispatch…….….541-475-2201 
Animal Control……..….541-475-2201 
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Calendar of    
Events

Park Com. Mtg – 6:00 p.m. 12

City Council Mtg – 6:30 p.m. 17

Culver Crawdad Festival 8/19

 Culver Crawdad Festival is 
on Aug. 19th.

The event begins at 10:00 AM with a 
parade and will last until l 5:00 p.m.  
There will be a Crawdad Boil, Food 
trucks, offering both food and desserts, 
over 45 Vendors, a Photo Booth, Two 
conveniently located ATM’s, Face 
Painting, and 4 Pinatas for kids as well 
at a Beer Garden and the Culver High 
School Class Reunion.  Mark your 
calendars and be sure to attend this 
exciting community event. 

The Culver Urban Renewal District has recently approved two new 
grant opportunities for businesses within the District boundary.  The 
Building Improvement Program provides up to $40,000.00 of 
funding for exterior and interior rehabilitation projects that show 
significant aesthetic improvement to property within the Culver 
Urban Renewal District.   The Paint Improvement Program provides 
up to $3,000.00 of funding to businesses for painting the exterior of 
budlings so that they can better attract the attention of customers.  
Applications for either Program may be found at Culver City Hall, 
200 First Avenue in Culver, Oregon.  

Messages & Reminders
* There is a Vacancy on the Park Committee.  If you would like to 
be considered, please submit an application to city hall.  Call 541-
546-6494 with any questions.
*  The spring rains did wonders for the weed crop this year.          
Your help in keeping the community is appreciated and            
please be sure to mow/remove all weeds in order to avoid       
possible fire hazards.
*  The city adopted a new animal ordinance. Please be sure to take 
a look when you have the opportunity, it is available on the website 
at:  Culver Municipal Code - Animal Ordinance
*  There have been a number of volunteers who have contributed to 
the beautification of the Culver Park.  We would like to thank all of 
them and we are receiving many compliments about the park and 
how nice it is.  Thank you to everyone and please make sure to do 
your part by cleaning up after both yourself and your animals.
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Worship Services
 Culver Christian Church 
501 Fourth Ave. 
(541) 546-3301 

Church of the Nazarene 
600 Third Ave. 
(541) 546-3473

  

CULVER FOOD BANK
If you live in the Culver School 
District and need food, please 
contact Joanne at 541-546-
4502 to make arrangements to 
pick up food from our food 
bank.

       Sponsored by C.C.I.G.

The Recycle Center is open 
each month on the first and 
third Saturday from 9:00 to 
12:00 noon. The recycle 
center is located immediately 
west of the rail-road tracks 
on Iris Ave. (on the right after 
crossing the railroad track)  

Please call Dave at 541-379-
1409 for more information.

Fresh to You 
Mobile Food Pantry

3rd Tuesday of each month 
from 3:00 – 4:00 p.m. at the 
H.S. Ag Shop Parking Lot 
Free Food & no proof of ID or 

income required.
Text FRESH2CULVER to 

541-577-1673 for reminders.

 

COMMUNITY HEALTH SURVEY
Please take the survey to help with the Regional Health Assessment.
Central Oregon is currently developing the Regional Health Assessment. This 
assessment lays the groundwork for working on the Regional Health Improvement 
Plan and addressing the health issues that impact our community. Now is your 
chance to let everyone know what is important to you and the health of your 
family! 
Take the survey at www.cohealthsurvey.org 
FYI: Take the 10-minute survey and you can enter a drawing to win:
- An iPad     - A Mac Mini      - $100 grocery store gift card (store of your choice) - 
$100 gas station gift card (station of your choice).  Seven prize winners are 
selected randomly each month through September 2023.  For more 
information, visit https://cohealthcouncil.org/community-health-survey/  Thank 
you for prioritizing your health and the health of our community!

Spanish: 
Oregón Central está desarrollando la evaluación de salud regional. Esta 
evaluación sienta las bases para trabajar en el Plan Regional de Mejoramiento 
de la Salud y abordar los problemas de salud que afectan a nuestra comunidad. 
¡Ahora es el momento que todos sepan lo que es importante para usted y la 
salud de su familia!
Tome esta encuesta en www.cohealthsurvey.org
Para su información: Realice esta encuesta de 10 minutos y podría participar en 
un sorteo para ganar:
- Un IPad      - Un Mac Mini   - Tarjeta de regalo de merado de abarrotes de $100
- Tarjeta de regalo de gasolinera de $100 Se seleccionan siete ganadores de 
premios cada mes hasta Septiembre 2023.  Para más información, visite 
https://cohealthcouncil.org/community-health-survey/  Gracias por priorizar su 
salud y la salud de nuestra comunidad.

Culver City Council Meeting Summary
The council met on June 26th and the actions taken include:
Approving the minutes and financial reports * Declaring a vacancy on the 
Park Committee * An ordinance regulating camping on public property was 
approved * The first reading of an ordinance updating the city’s Flood 
Hazard Ordinance was approved * A resolution approving a Personal 
Services Agreement with Content Capture for technology services and 
upgrades was approved * A resolution adopting the budget and another 
declaring the city’s election to receive state revenues was approved * A 
resolution  to utilize workers from the Oregon Department of Corrections 
for special projects was approved. * Permission was granted for vendors to 
use the city’s Culver Crawdad Festival logo.
In addition the city heard reports including:  * Receiving an update from 
Public Works * The attorney explaining the process following receiving a 
Letter regarding the approval of Shorty’s Taphouse by the Planning 
Commission * The council discussed a City Sign including what both 
Prineville and Redmond paid for their signs that extend across a local street. 
*The Mayor reported on meeting with the Fire Department and provided an 
update on the Community Center Concept Plan and the work by the Culver 
High School students. 

(Summary minutes only, please contact city hall for additional information)
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